

RHS Committee Meeting

5 June 2023 / 07:30 PM / MEETING

Meeting details

Roundhill Pub, Ditchling Road

Attendees

Julia Valentine, Gary Jenkins, Dominic Furlong, Eva Wendler

Apologies

Christopher Paul, Stefania Rosso, Laura-Kate Roe

Agenda

1. Police liaison update
 - Chris delivered 10 letters to the houses at the top and the bottom of the Cat's Creep re: graffiti reduction suggestions but has heard nothing back
 - Chris has requested to attend as a guest the next Sylvan residents meetings to discuss the pathways
 - Dominic saw Ailsa, who apologised for not getting back to Chris. She will respond. Sylvan Hall residents are supportive of his suggestion but it means dealing with the council, which takes a long time
 - Traffic calming
 - Dominic has slow down traffic signs
 - Council doing full assessment on rat run - we will see results in Sept
2. Treasurers update - status of RH Reporters income and secondary signature
 - Gary sent email since meeting:
 - Shaktis, Kay Sharp and Wood Store have paid for ad space in Reporter - £75 total. Printing is £130
 - Jo is still secondary signature on bank account - this needs to be updated to Stefania
3. Special projects update (Dominic)
 - Defibrillator update
 - Park Crescent has agreed to second Defib in addition to Roundhill
 - Sussex Heart Trust has been paid
 - Pocket park update

- Still with council to approve
 - Plant sale
 - Raised £355 - great success! Will do again next year and consider market's market
- 4. Community events update (Laura-Kate)
 - Halloween street play approved
 - Looking into 30th July party in Richmond Road
 - Roundhill pub has PA system they can lend us
 - Committee suggested sub-committee for events to offer more support
- 5. Good Gym
 - Will clean cat's creep 18 July

Matters Arising

- Can we update the cabinets? Laura-Kate has a key. Suggestion to run a competition for kids in the area
- Sylvan Hall having a BBQ 30th July
 - Dominic to coordinate possibility of doing event in collaboration between Roundhill and Sylvan Hall on that date
- March of the Mermaids is happening on 1st July - a celebration of the sea and way to raise funds for conservation

Next Date and Agenda Items for next Meeting

Next meeting date: TBC - exploring other options

Location: TBC - exploring other options

Agenda items:

- Does anyone have alternative suggestions for Police property fund (£500)?
- AGM
- Planning consultation from Michael Doyle
 - Agree whether the committee is happy for us to send a note to the friends of RHS to set up a sub-committee to review the 2nd draft before sending to the council

Action Items

- Julia to ask friends of RHS to support him in putting them up around the neighbourhood
- Eva to ask Park Crescent how busy they are on Tuesdays and suggest Tuesday in July to meet